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27/10/14
Dear Parent/Guardian,

As we approach the Halloween break, I am amazed at how quickly the first half term has passed. Our school is now 8 weeks old and we have had a very busy first half term. I wish to draw your attention to the following aspects of school life

Parent teacher meetings:
Most parent teacher meetings have taken place already and others are planned for the early part of the new half-term. These offered/will offer a great chance for teachers and parents to meet each other and chat about the best ways of helping your son/daughter in his/her new primary. We hope that you found/ will find them useful. It is good to talk!!!
Amalgamation update:
Pupils coming together-
At the end of the first half term the pupils seem to be very much enjoying each other’s company as they work together on their joint projects every Thursday. I am so pleased that we opted for this gentle means of introducing them as it allows the merging process to evolve at a natural pace while the core teaching can happen without further interruption on the two sites. Our teachers and classroom assistants are fabulous in that they are making every effort to ensure the amalgamation is as smooth as possible. The well-being of every pupil is our number one priority even in the midst of the huge additional workload we are engaged in to merge our teaching plans and school policies. The staff of St Clare’s Abbey deserve great credit for their commitment!
Progress in relation to forming new policies and creating our new website-

I thank the parents who were able to attend the working group meetings re our ‘Homework’ and ‘Healthy Eating’ policies. Their input was used in fine-tuning the draft policies, which will be disseminated to all parents via the school website when it is launched before Christmas.

Establishing the new school uniform-
I have received lots of designs for school uniform, following my invitation extended to all pupils and their families to submit their ideas. After Halloween, these will be considered and I will liaise with suppliers to establish which could realistically be translated into a workable uniform for St Clare’s Abbey. I will keep you posted!!!!!
Early morning and after school clubs:
Once again many pupils are availing of the early morning and after school clubs that we have on offer. I sincerely thank our dedicated ‘extended school’ teams on both sites, who work many extra hours to ensure that the pupils have access to lots of additional activities. 
Fundraising:

The school council has been selected and they will meet after mid-term to select the charities that we will be supporting this year. 
Sacraments for the 2014/15 school year:

	Sacrament
	Date
	Time
	Church

	First Confession
	Thursday 27th November
	7.30pm
	St. Mary’s

	First Holy Communion
	Saturday 16th May
	11.30am
	St. Mary’s

	Confirmation
	Friday 20th March
	6.00pm
	Cathedral


Bishop Mc Areavey has recently announced the following dates for the reception of the Sacraments of First Confession, First Holy Communion and Confirmation. 

We look forward to journeying with your child this year, as they prepare for these special days.

Arrangements for Halloween celebrations:

Tuesday : Pupils may come to school in fancy-dress and are asked to make a contribution of £1 to school funds for this ‘dress up day’- Thank you!.
Wednesday, Thursday & Friday: School closed for pupils.

I ask you to remind your child about Halloween safety and kindness to old people in our neighbourhood as we are eager to see everyone back in school on Monday well rested after an enjoyable and safe holiday, clear in the knowledge that their fun has in no way caused upset to any vulnerable people in our community.
I thank you for your support for our work,

Yours in partnership,
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Mrs M Monaghan. 
